# **BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING MINUTES**



Sutton Town Hall 4 Uxbridge Road Sutton, Massachusetts 01590 (508) 865-8727 Fax: (508) 865-8721

# **TOWN OF SUTTON** REGULAR MEETING **SEPTEMBER 27, 2022**

Meeting Location: Sutton Town Hall Meeting Room 1C

Members Present: John Silverberg, Ken Malo, Diane Miller

Staff Present: Cheryl Rawinski, Judy Bater, Steve Donatelli

Absent: Tammi Marois

Guest/s Present: Ron San Souci

Call to Order: John Silverberg opened the regular meeting of the Board of Health at 7:04 PM.

## Other Business Not Anticipated: Purgatory Road Development:

Ron San Souci of 93 Purgatory Road is concerned about a 30 house cluster development that is proposed at 81 Purgatory Road and he has concerns about the impact on existing wells. He is experienced with groundwater and he has concerns about water quality and where the driller hits the veins. He is comparing this to a well field since this is proposed 30 houses on smaller lots. He also feels they should split the water samples between two different State labs as in his experience sometime the results differ from lab to lab. Ron stated 19 to 20 houses could be impacted. The Board stated this project has not yet come before them. Steve stated we will get from planning for comment. Pam Nichols stated this is in the preliminary stages with the planning department.

Local Upgrades/Variances: None

#### Local Upgrades Approved/Review Only: Steve Donatelli:

197 Town Farm Road Steve approved ground water separation 4' to 3'.

30 Tuttle Road – Marian Camp – Steve approved ground water separation 4' to 3'.

Department Update/Covid-19 Update: Covid and flu are both on the uptick. On October 1st she is conducting a regional Covid bivalent vaccine clinic in Upton. Held a mini flu clinic last week as a test run to use on site color program. Vaccine is arriving in dribs and drabs.

Minutes: Tabled

### **SEPTEMBER 27, 2022 BOH Meeting Minutes**

#### **Old/New Business:**

The Board asked Mr. San Souci if he would like to join the Board of Health – he will consider it. We have not had any applicants at this point.

Diane asked what happened to the Chinese Restaurant. Cheryl stated they just decided to close.

The Board needs to decide on who will become Chairman.

**Follow Up on Animal Complaints:** Judy will send out a certified letter to 56 Singletary. Ken stated to send a reiteration letter to 18 Wildflower.

Next Meeting: October 25, 2022

Motion to Ad <i>f</i> ourn_at_7:30 PM:	Diane Miller - Seconded	d Ken Malo - Unanim	ous - Approved
--	-------------------------	---------------------	----------------

allen Rosals

Tammi Marois, Vice Chair

\_John Silverberg, Member

Diane Miller, Member

Ken Malo, Jr., Member